
 

 

BLACK HORSE PIKE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING 

October 10, 2013 – Released to Public-December 5, 2013 
 
PRESENT - Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, Dr. Joyce Ellis, Mrs. Dawn Leary, Mr. Jay McMullin, Dr. Mark Schmitz, Mrs. Jenn Storer, Mrs. Pat Wilson,  
ALSO PRESENT - Mr. David Cappuccio, Mrs. Jean Grubb, Mr. Chris Long, Dr. Brian Repici, Mrs. Julie Scully, Mr. Matthew Szuchy, Mr. John Wade 
ABSENT- Mr. Lou Johnston 
ARRIVED AT 6:20 PM - Mr.Ben Zanghi 
 
On the motion of Dr. Mark Schmitz, seconded by Mrs. Jenn Storer the Executive Session was called to order at 6:03 pm. 
 
Dr. Repici presented the following items: 
 
 

 Personnel  
o Cecelia Fronczak (C. F.) missed many days during the 2012-2013 school year and has not returned this year.  C. F. needs to give  

proper notice for continued absences. 
o The board discussed bringing in an independent consultant to review the system and make recommendations regarding the high 

school cultures. 
 

 HIB #2013-0003, 2013-20004, 2013-20005, 2013-20006 
o Out of four HIB cases, two were positive and two were not. 

 
 

On the motion of Dr. Mark Schmitz, seconded by Mr. Jay McMullin, the Board of Education adjourned from Executive Session at 6:43 pm.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

Jean Grubb 
Business Administrator/Board Secretary 
JG/kc 


